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Dear Supreme Court
 
              I am writing to voice my strong opposition to the adoption of the proposed change to
above-noted Criminal Court Rules for Washington State Superior Courts and Courts of Limited
Jurisdiction.  I am a senior deputy prosecutor with the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s
Office and have 36 years’ experience working with and observing the effects of Washington’s
criminal rules. 
 
              The proposed change to CrR 8.3(b) and CrRLJ 8.3(b) would allow any judge to dismiss
any case if they simply conclude there has been arbitrary or negligent conduct by the State,
even if the defendant is not prejudiced. This proposed change allows individual judges the
power to indiscriminately dismiss charges and convictions simply because they disagree with a
prosecutor’s changing decision or resentencing recommendation, the law upon which that
charging decision or sentencing recommendation is based, or how such law may be perceived
to that judge to inequitably affect different groups within the community.  Allowing dismissal
solely based on policy disagreements with the prosecution violates the separation of powers
between the judiciary and the prosecutor.  The justifications offered for the proposed change
to the rules cite the overrepresentation of people of color in our criminal and juvenile justice
systems and problems with the aggravated sentencing laws implying that individual judges
could rely upon their own political views to find prosecutor’s decision arbitrary. Without the
requirement of prejudice to the defendant before dismissal the proposed change to the rules
promotes significant disparate treatment of defendants between different courts based on
judges’ personal views and attitude.  Finally, the proposed change ignores the public interest
in the prosecution of crimes and protection of the community.  It requires no connection
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between any State misconduct and the defendant’s ability to have a fair trial. This does not
serve the public interest in punishment of the guilty, public safety, and victim’s rights.   
 
I strongly urge this Court to reject this proposed change to CrR 8.3 (b) and CrRLJ 8.3 (b). 
 
              Thank you for time and your consideration.
 
              Sincerely
 
              Donald J. Raz, WSBA #17287
              Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney
              King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
 


